
OTH/02: Complaint acknowledgement v1 12/2013
Dear [Client Name]
Re:  Your Complaint
You have recently contacted me to discuss the conduct of your current case.  I am sorry that you have been unable to resolve matters with [insert fee-earner’s name] and consequently I am writing to inform you of the steps I now intend to take.

I am the [Partner] in the firm with the responsibility of investigating complaints, determining whether they are justified or not, and ultimately deciding what action we can take to resolve matters.

The first step I will take in this case is to ask for your file of papers to review.  Whilst doing this I will take into consideration the issues that you have raised with me already.  After that, I will discuss my thoughts with [insert fee-earner’s name] and then form an initial opinion of your complaint.  I would hope to do this by [insert a date] and at this point I will write to you with my findings.

Once you have received this letter, and had chance to consider my findings I would be happy to meet with you further to discuss these.  If attending the office is difficult for you, then as an alternative please do not hesitate to contact me by telephone or indeed, if you prefer, write to me.  I will consider anything further you have to say before reaching a final conclusion.  At this point I will write to you, making it clear what the firm’s final decision regarding your complaint is, this letter should be completed within [5 days] of the meeting.

Please bear in mind that at any time during this process if you are unhappy with either the outcome or the way with which we are dealing with your complaint, there are other remedies available to you, including making a complaint to the Legal Ombudsman:

Address: 
PO Box 6806


Wolverhampton 


WV1 9WJ

Telephone: 
0300 555 0333

Website: 
www.legalombudsman.org.uk 
The Legal Ombudsman will expect you to have given your lawyer a chance to resolve your complaint before it will get involved. Normally, you will need to bring a complaint to the Legal Ombudsman within six months of receiving a final written response from us and within six years from the date of the act or omission about which you are complaining or three years from the date you should reasonably have known there were grounds for complaint

We would hope that this does not become necessary and that we can resolve matters between ourselves.  If this is not the case however, I would be happy to provide you with the necessary information to make such a complaint, or alternatively, you could approach somewhere like a Citizen’s Advice Bureau for independent advice.

In the meantime, if there are any issues that you would like to raise further with me, please do not hesitate to do so, either by making an appointment, a telephone call or writing to me direct, marking the letter for my personal attention.

Yours sincerely
